

CONGRESS OF THE UNITED STATES HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES WASHINGTON, DC 20515

October 8, 1991

Ms. Jeralynn Ness, Director Wash. Co. Community Action Organization 451 S. 1st St. Hillsboro, OR 97124

Dear Jeralynn:

It was great seeing you again yesterday at the CADO conference. I appreciated your words of support.

It's encouraging to see dedicated people from throughout the state sharing ideas and information to combat poverty, homelessness and hunger in Oregon. It's a tremendous challenge, but one we cannot afford to lose. I applaud your efforts, and look forward to working with you in the future.

With warm regards,

Sincerely,

LES AuCOIN
Member of Congress

LA:csp

2159 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING, WASHINGTON, DC 20515 (202) 225--0855
860 Montgomery Park, 2710 NW Vaughn, Portland, OR 97210 (503) 326-2901, Oregon Toll Free Line 1-800-422-4003